
 

 

F4 Technical Advisory Memo 
 

№:             TAMF4-2020-018 

Date:         June 17, 2020 

Subject:    Transmission Oil at Mid Ohio Event June 2020 
 
SCCA Pro Racing has recently become aware of gear pitting in FR transmissions which had been run with 
the spec Red Line oil.  Investigations are underway on several fronts, but are unlikely to be completed in 
time for Mid Ohio.  So far, we have not heard of pitting on F4 transmissions running with Red Line.  
However, to be safe… 
 
At the June 2020 Mid Ohio event, SCCA Pro Racing will not enforce Section 26.8.b of the 2020 FR 
Sporting Regulations regarding transmission oil.  We will advise regarding VIR and Barber as we gain a 
better understanding. 
 
Use of Red Line engine oil as defined in 26.8.a will remain mandatory. 
 


